
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

PRAYER MEETING every Wednesday on Zoom by 
7pm. Zoom ID: 86332812854 & Password: 063944

IF YOU HAVE PRIVATE PRAYER REQUESTS, please 
place them in the Prayer Box or you can email 
Florence Allen at LIZALLF@hotmail.com.

SPECIAL NEEDS CAMP needs volunteers. For more 
information: www.specialneedscamp.co.uk

UPCOMING DATES: 
April 30 – Pastor Geert Tap (Baptism in the afternoon)
1st May – SEC health fest on the Park 12-6pm
May 7 – Pastor D Stojkovic

FAMILY SERVICE

Announcements: Louis Guenin
Prelude: Cathy Boldeau

Call to worship: O Praise Ye the Lord (First verse only)
Invocation: Louis Guenin

Hymn: Turn your eyes upon Jesus
Tithes and Off erings: Louis Guenin 
Children’s Story: Vanesa Pizzuto

Pastoral Prayer: Pastor Terry Messenger
Scripture reading: 1 John 5: 10-13 - Merlyn  

Rajasekeran
Meditation in Music: Thespina Papaioannou

Sermon: “Relationship – the key” - Pastor Terry 
Messenger

Hymn: “All that thrills my soul is Jesus”
Benediction

Postlude: Cathy Boldeau

SPECIAL COMMUNION EASTER 
PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM CEDAR SYCAMORE

Sermon: “Pink Elephants on parade” 
- Pavle Mihaljovic

Scripture Reading: Acts 3:1-21
Coordinator: Roy & Elder on Duty: Dave Burgess

Welcome - & Opening Prayer - Massimo Molteni
Opening Hymn - NAH 637 - All the way
Facilitator: Florence Allen
Panel: Milimo Mumbo, TBC

“So do not fear, for I am with you; do not be dismayed, for 
I am your God. I will strengthen you and help you;

I will uphold you with my righteous right hand.”

Isaiah 41:10 (NIV)

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR GEERT TAP
gtap@secadventist.org.uk - 07747568942

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

milimo.mumbo@outlook.com - 07508 569757
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WELCOME TO
STANBOROUGH PARK CHURCH



ANNOUNCEMENTS

STANBOROUGH TEENS BAKE SALE 24TH APRIL 
- Stanborough Teens will be baking all sorts for  
donation. The proceeds from the donation will go to 
ADRA. Please support the cause by donating to this 
worthy cause. The cakes will be displayed outside 
where the cash wash is taking place.

STANBOROUGH TEENS CAR WASH 24TH APRIL
To raise money for ADRA. We’ll be there from 9 am 
to 12pm. Each car will cost £10. Please support the 
course by bringing in your car for a wash.

EVANGELISTIC BIBLE STUDY TRAINING: Pastor 
Terry is seeking to train people in the art of sharing 
the Bible with people in our community who are 
seeking more information about the gospel. At the 
moment the pastoral team are working at maximum 
capacity in holding Bible studies and it would be 
great if others could share in this work. This fits in 
with our theme this year – Mission Post-Covid. Much 
more personal work is needed in our community to 
reach people with the gospel. If you are interested in 
this initiative please contact the pastoral team.

ADRA UK LAUNCHED ITS ANNUAL APPEAL - DO 
GOOD - Funds are still desperately needed for projects 
in Myanmar, Ghana, South Sudan, Thailand, Nepal and 
Sri Lanka. Audrey’s Birthday Just Giving Page (with 
Gift Aid) has raised over £21,000.00 for ADRA for the 
2021 Appeal. We give thanks to God and to all who 
supported this page. New initiatives will be announced 
in the coming weeks, but please, in the meantime, pick 
up an ADRA envelope and donate today. Thank you.

THE FLOWERS at church have been donated by 
Edward Hammond who says: “ Today would have been 
my lovely Wife’s birthday born on St George’s day in 
1922. Still missed and look forward to the resurrection 
promise”

PLEASE PRAY FOR 
- Those who are ill: Sheena Murphy; Terry Menkens; Beth 
Moteni; Therez Valsin; Pastor Geert Tap;
- Individuals who are suffering from cancer, covid and 
other health issues.
- Families who are experiencing recent bereavement. 
- Families who are struggling financially and otherwise 
due to recent economic and social crises
- A resolution to the conflict between Russia and Ukraine. 
- God’s protection on the Pathfinder Bible Experience 
Team who has travelled to the United States. May they 
continue to shine.

MEMBERSHIP TRANSFERS – 1ST READING
Transfers in
Simeon Williams from Stratford SDA to 
Stanborough Park 
Sisa-Linda Williams from Stratford SDA to 
Stanborough Park

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH ‘SOUPER SABBATH’ ON 
7TH MAY. Come and join us at 1pm for soup and 
fellowship in the Cedar/Sycamore room. Everyone 
is welcome. Please email fellowshiplunch7@gmail.
com to book places to help with catering quantities. 
Thank you.

STANBOROUGH TEENS CONCERT 30TH APRIL - 
Stanborough Teens will be hosting a MUSIC concert 
at the Stanborough Park Church to raise money for 
ADRA. The concert will start at 4pm and will end at 
6pm. An offering will be taken during the concert 
which will go to ADRA. Bring your friends and family 
to support the course. Give generously.

WE ARE LOOKING TO IDENTIFY people who have 
been trained in First Aid and hold a certificate as well 
as those whose certificate has lapsed. We are also 
looking for people who would like to be trained as 
a First aider. If you fall into any of these categories 
please let the pastoral team know. Thanks

SEC HEALTH FEST MAY 1ST The SEC is looking for 
volunteers to help on the day – Barbara is specifically 
looking for volunteers in the areas of stewarding, 
children’s zone, setting up and setting down. Please 
contact Barbara Lawrence if you wish to help and she 
will give more details. Her contact details are 07940 
007331. Alternatively, you may give your names to the 
pastoral team. 

THE PRAYER MINISTRY TEAM has started a 
WhatsApp Group for everyone. On this Forum you 
can make your public Prayer Request and you will be 
reminded of all the Prayer Activities. If you would like 
your details to be added please contact Bella or Uche.

IF ANYONE has a ladies’ bike which they no longer use 
or wish to sell for a good price please contact Pastor 
Terry. Our missionary, Flo, would like one.


